
ALUMNI BASKETBALL GAME  The Alumni
Basketball Team scrimmaged the CHS Varsity team in
November 2003.  The Varsity won.  The Alumni players
were:  2003:  Sam Mukasa, Anton Sheafe, Justin Yeary
2002:  Richard Spratt, David Leis  2001:  Mike Ferris, Brian
Aker, Doug Monaghan, Jonathan Daft  2000:  Mike Wright,
Andy McMullen, Brian Daft  1999: Jason Miller 1998: Dave
Graber, Scott Hirsch, Todd Chapman 1997: Mike Allen
1996: Dave Murphy   1989:  Ray Bellman 1987: Rodney
Glaze 1972: Mike Leis 1966: Bruce Thatcher: 1964: Denny
Hirsch: 1957: Dan Huss.  This year’s Alumni game will take
place in late November, 2004. Contact Denny Hirsch at
385-4475 for details.

PTA AFTER PROM  For the third year, the Alumni
Association has donated $100 to the PTA’s after prom
budget.

CARDINAL ALUMNI BASKETBALL LEAGUE
The seventh year of the Colerain High Alumni Basketball
League was a huge success.  Ten teams participated on
Sunday evenings throughout the winter.  A great time, all
participants demonstrated much exercise, and true Cardinal
determination and spirit!  Contact Ralph “Ted” Winkler ’79
for details.

STAG SUCCESS  Tim Naehring, Director of Player
Development for the Cincinnati Reds was the featured
speaker at the ninth annual Colerain Stag.  Numerous
Alumni and Boosters heard many entertaining stories from
Tim Naehring.  This year’s Stag will be in November but as
of printing, we have not selected a speaker.  Call CHS for
details 385-6424.

CHS TEACHER AWARD Colerain High School math
teacher, Marty Kendinger, was recognized as a National
Educator of the Year and was awarded a cash prize of
$25,000. This award is given by the Milken National
Education Foundation and given to a hundred teachers
nationwide including two from Ohio.

WHAT’S BEEN HAPPENING
ALUMNI WEBSITE Have you visited our new Alumni Website www. Colerainalumni.com?  This site contains much alumni
information and is linked to the CHS Booster and Northwest Schools websites.

BOOSTER NEWS!!!!
Craft Show - Saturday Sunday November 6th & 7th.
Cardinal Corner – If you want to buy Booster clothing, and other CHS spirit items go to Cardinal Corner in the high school.
Store hours are Monday & Wednesday 2:30 – 3:30 – Friday 11:00 – 1:00 and 2:30 – 3:30

The Boosters have developed a Phase III list of initiatives which will further improve the facilities and campus
environment so that Colerain can continue as a leader in the Greater Miami Conference in the classroom, in the
performing arts, and in athletics.  The cornerstone of this campaign will be the installation of an artificial surface in the
stadium.  This surface will benefit the band, students in Physical Education classes, and the soccer, baseball, softball,
and football programs.  Both middle schools and community organizations will also be able to use the stadium for a
wide variety of events.  Additionally, the Boosters have plans to further improve the Soccer complex, provide
additional portable seating for use throughout the campus, and do improvements in the gymnasium. Go to
www.colerainboosters.com and click on the Join the Boosters link.
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UPCOMING EVENTS
COLERAIN ALUMNI DIRECTORY  Colerain Alumni
Association needs your help to complete a directory of all
alumni. The Alumni Association has contracted with Alumni
Research, Inc. to publish this directory. We are asking for
your help. Please share your accomplishments and
successes since graduation with your classmates. Call 1-
800-299-1230 to provide your information or go to the
alumni association website and click on RECORDS
UPDATE. The information will be compiled and published in
a limited edition hardbound library quality book. The
directory is being made available only to Colerain alumni
and will be offered only one time. If you have any questions
about this directory project, feel free to contact either Alumni
Research, Inc. at (800) 325-8664 or Denny Hirsch of the
Colerain Alumni Association at dennykathy@fuse.net

SPRING EVENT 2004 ATHLETIC HALL OF
FAME INDUCTEES  The Boosters will again select
former athletes to the Athletic Hall of Fame.  They will be
honored as part of the annual Breakfast of Champions on
Saturday, May 15, 2004, at CHS.  We will let you know the
selectees in the fall newsletter.

SCHOLARSHIPS   As usual the Alumni Association will
be awarding two $400 scholarships this spring. Thanks to
all the donors who have made this possible.  We will let you
know the recipients in the fall newsletter.

ALUMNI BOOSTER GOLF OUTING  This group
swings into action on Saturday, June 5, 2004.  Tee-off times
for this scramble will be from 11 AM to 1 PM.  Space is
limited, so if you would like to play call CHS at 385-6424
and ask for Jason Adkins.  We will let you know the winners
in the fall newsletter.

ALUMNI SOCCER GAME The Alumni Men’s soccer
team squares off against the CHS Varsity Team sometime
during the week of August 15.  Call CHS, 385-6424, and
ask head coach, Paul Reedy, for details.

CHS GRAD AWARD Kristin Lack ‘01 received an award
from the new Homeland Security Scholars and Fellows
Program. This program helps train future scientists to help
stop  terrorists’ attacks before they happen. There are only
101 students nationwide who receive this honor and only
two from Ohio.

ALUMNI NIGHT  Mark your calendars for Friday,
October 1, 2004, and come out in force to support your
team!  The Cardinals host Middletown .  At half time we
will have our usual festivities featuring the Distinguished
Graduate Awards, Alumni Band (contact Paul Wesolowski)
and Alumni Rhythmettes.

ALUMNI BAND   I used the alumni database email
addresses to let you know about upcoming band alumni
events. Unfortunately, many (MANY!) email addresses are
out of date. There is no way to update them automatically.
It’s not always possible to send snailmail (and it’s
expensive!). If you want to be informed of upcoming
alumni band events, please update your records. To do so,
either send a note to info@colerainalumni.com, or fill out a
RECORDS UPDATE form. If you did not receive e-mail
about playing at a basketball game, then it’s likely that
your e-mail address is incorrect.  Paul Wesolowski (1976)

GREAT COLERAIN TEACH-IN FRIDAY, APRIL
16, 2004  The Alumni Association, PTA and the Boosters
have joined forces with Maureen Heintz, CHS Principal, to
help promote the second Great Colerain Teach-In.  This
day affords the opportunity for Alumni, Boosters, PTA and
community members to talk to the students at CHS.  They
can share their careers and lifetime experiences with
classes throughout the day. We will let you know the
outcome of this event in the fall newsletter.

MEETING  The Alumni Association will be conducting a
meeting on Monday, September 13, 2004, 7:30 P.M. at
CHS.  Check the website for details.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED Maureen Abel, volunteer
coordinator of the Colerain Elementary Ohio Reads
Program need volunteers to help tutor students in reading.
If you would like to help at Colerain Elementary, contact
Maureen at cabell@cinci.rr.com or the Colerain
Elementary office at 385-8740.

APPLAUSE
Colerain High School Band for being selected to perform
at Disney World.
Ron Russo, ’79 for being selected GMC and City Cross-
Country Coach of the Year.
Lori Troescher ’79 for being inducted into the Western
Hills Hall of Honor.
Alison Zeinner ’00 for being selected to the All
Southeastern Conference Indoor Track Team.
Kelly Munchel ’02  Wingate University for being selected
to the South Atlantic All- Conference Team.
Melissa Miller ’03 Ohio State University for being selected
to the Woman’s Third Team All-American Soccer Team.

IN MEMORY OF
Della Arnold Morris ’33, George Braun ’58, Bill Baber ’65,
Dave Tarter ’75, Mike McKewen ’80, Don Whitaker ‘84
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REUNIONS
1954 50TH Saturday, September 11, 2004 Pitch in as usual, 2:00 until ????. It will be at the new Holiday Homes complex.
Kilby Road exit from I 74. Letters have gone out and further contacts will be made as the time gets nearer, Info from Joan
(Jacob) Gierach jrgierach@aol.com, mail 2966 Crest Road, Cinti. 45251 or 513-825-0679 (if calling, leave message after
7 rings for call back).

1964  40th Saturday, October 2, 2004, 7:00 until 12:00 at One Riverboat Row. On Friday
Night, we are planning to attend the CHS football game starting at 7:30 p.m., followed by a social at Geoffrey’s in White
Oak after the game. Contact Denny Hirsch, 513-385-4475 for details.

1979  25th Summer,  2004 - DATE:    Saturday, July 24     PLACE:    The Vernon Manor Hotel
If anyone is interested in helping to plan and organize the reunion, please contact Kim (Nolte) Ketterer at
kimketterer@cinci.rr.com, or call her at 513-583-0013.

1989  15th Saturday, July 17, 2004 at The Grove on Winton Road. (An afternoon picnic at Colerain Megaland Park is also
scheduled for Sunday, July 18, so please bring your kids!) We have 13 people on the planning committee already, but if
you are interested in helping you may contact Tracy Hirsch Eads at www.daveeads@yahoo.com. We’ve had about 230
people come to the 5-year reunion and also about 230 people at the 10 year. Hopefully we’ll see more of you at the 15-
year!

1994 10th Friday, November 26, 2004 at Molloy’s on the Green in Forest Park. Contact Jennifer Clippard at 513-923-
3248.

1999  5th Summer, 2004 For more information go to www.classof99.org. Anyone interested in helping may contact Erica
Drinnen at erica@classof99.org or call 513-328-3113.

In reading the Chatter, I see several Colerain grades have
returned to this area. I never left and still have the residence
that my parents owned while I was in school. I went on to a
B.S. in Business at Miami became an applied chemist at
Monsants in Miamisburg, retired in 1989 after sending 3
children to Colerain: Deborah ’78, David ’80, and Jerry ’84. I
enjoy the class of ’52 get together at the red Squirrel
Restaurant when some of us classmates pass through town.
I see a Colerain football game once and a while, but have
seen almost all of the Miami games since graduation from
there in 1956. My brother Al passed away in ’95 (Class of
’49); David (’80) is a civil engineer, Jerry ’84 pharmacist, and
Deborah ’78 a kindergarten teacher: My wife and I enjoy
retreating to the Indiana State parks for R & R yearly and
good food.
Bob Schneider (1952)

Hi. To wish you all a very Happy healthy New Year, and to let
you kno that my mother, Mrs. Louise Allen is now living with
me in Myrtle Beach and we can share my copy of the chatter
saving a little on printing and mailing expenses. May God
Bless
Paul A. Allen (1952)

Wishing everyone a very happy and healthy new year,
Encolsed check to help with Alumni expenses.
Paul Allen (1952)

Hi! It’s me again! Gotta get my two cents in all the time.
Since our move to Thronbill Ave, its been so busy for us.
We replaced everything, so we fell we have a really nice
home. We have a good yardman. Most of you should
remember him, Dale Aston. He did our landscaping and
keeps our yard trim. Only thing wrong is we have deck
problems. Nobody told us about deer around this part.
They did a good number on my impatience and some
other flowers. Next year I’ll know what to plant they don’t
like. Anyways about Dale Aston- please pray for his
brother Dan and his wife Marian. Both are very ill. Still no
word about having another reunion- gonna wait till only a
few are left? Oh! Come On! You are have my address, so
come visit anytime if you can catch us home. Jack keeps
me going, but happy to be able to go with him. Take care
and yes, do keep the charter coming, I love it. My donation
is enclosed  Thanks.
Marian Sparks(1947)

CHATTER!
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We, the class of 1954 have had class reunions in 1999 and 2000 at classmates Rod Hamilton’s home, and this past year
2003 at Joan(Jacobs) and Ken Gierach’s home. The big one is coming this year(2004). It will be at Joan’s and Ken’s home
again in September. Someone may say, “Doesn’t that get boring having these reunions every year?” No Sir! In fact they get
better year after year like a fine wine. After all, who but God only knows what the next year will bring. Ask anyone who
attends these reunions about that. Having our reunions at a classmate’s home makes things so much more personal and
we are not rushed for time spent with each other. We all bring a dish and the host, whomever it is donation jar is set on a
table and whatever anyone wants to give may do so. Oh! Such reminiscing that goes on. We never tire of it, but only think of
getting together again the next year. Other classes planning reunions, take our advice on this planning and go this truly
enjoyable way with your reunions.
Raymond (Tom) Ballard (1954)

Hello fellow class mates. Has anyone heard any thing about a 50 year reunion? Iwould love to see some of you guys again
so how abouit it?
Ed Leonmhardt (1955)

I don’t see much from the class of ’56 on the message board so here’ one: Merry Christmas to everyone . . . and a
wonderful New Year. i still fondly remember tieing a huge Christmas tree at Mary Haupt’s house to the back oa car and
dragging it all the way back to school for our Christmas Party. Of course, after pulling it over the pavements of Colerain and
Poole roads, one side was totally worn flat. We slid it through one of the Multi-Purpose room windows (they are high when in
the room but at parking lot level outside) and tied it up to the wall. The girls made us a deal . . . if the guys would get the tree
there, they would decorate it. We did and then they did.

The tree must’ve been over 30 feet tall and the decorators did a fantastic job decorating it. Fun times . . . and fun memories.
Jim Hunnemeyer (1956)

I enjoy reading the chatter. I have changed my name and I am on again using my given name Judy Roll. Please change
your records Thank You
Judy Roll (1959)

It was fun to read all of the messages on the bulletin board but noticed there were none from the 1960 graduating class. Are
you all still out there? My husband, Lou, and I retired in 1997 to the Lake of the Ozarks, MO and really love the life on the
lake (this is not an invitation to you all :)! Would like love to hear from the great people who graduated in 1960 when the
world definitely took a change (from the “innocent 50’s” to the “wild 60’s”) and how did I miss so much??? I remember the
days at Colerain with much fondness....
Mary Eppley Sampel (1960)

To Class of 1965....I Received an email today from Bill Hammack who wrote that Bill Baber his long time friend and one of
our 1965 grads died the week of 12/8 after a 3 month bout with cancer. He resided in Frederick MD. Doug Stein, Ben
Hunter, Marty Magly and Bill Hammack attended the memorial service, they had remained close friends since 2nd grade.
Our sincere condolences go out to Bill Babers’ friends and family.
Sherry (1965)

Man was that way COOL!! Thanks, Don Guill ’64, for the photos of the old school in the 75th Anniversary photo gallery. Boy
did THAT ever bring back memories!!
Carl Burroughs (1966)

Just wanted to say how much I enjoyed viewing the info on the 35th reunion posted by Glen Daniels! What an excellent job!
I look forward to reading my copy of the “Chatter” of the goings-on of my classmates! I don’t run in to very many of you but
do keep in touch with Bonnie Lynch Warren, Cheryl Hartsock Caskey and Bonnie Robinette Servizzi. It is good to talk about
h.s. days and renew friendships. Merry Christmas and hope 2004 is a very prosperous year for everyone! Posted by Toni on
12/24/03 Posted
Toni Runyon Niemeyer (1966)

Greetings & Happy New Year to all Colerain Alumni, especially classmates from 1967. Go Cards
Tim Baumgardner (1967)
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Congratulation, to Barry Cook for being nominated, and
winning the Kimberly Crew Memorial Award. Barry dealt
with felony child abuse cases for over 14 yrs as assistant
district attorney in Charlotte, N.C. The award is given to
people in all fields associated with child abuse cases.
Barry has trained a number of prosecutors in the
specializeds skills of child abuse prosecutions. He is well
respected and amired for his skill and integrity by those
he work with,including judges, defense attorneys,
doctors, social workers, and law enforcement.Barry was
voted, by the class of “66”, the most likely to succeed. I
think the class pick the right person. He has bought
honor and pride to our class. Here’s hoping Barry keeps
up the good work. I am proud to call him a friend.
Robert Webster (1966)

Hi to all from Colerain High, especially those from 1967.
Hope you are all staying healthy and happy. May you
have a Prosperous New year.Love to all, Susan
(Rosser)Ruehrwein
Sue Ruehrwein (1967)

A Happy New Year to all my classmates of 1967. Hope
you have health, wealth, and happiness in the new year.
Love to hear from friends.
Geoff Hensley (1967)

Hello! I enjoy reading the Chatter. It’s fun to keep up with
my old friends. My husband, Bill, and I still livein
Redondo Beach. Our son is now 13 and in middle
school. When is the next reunion for the class of ’67? It
would be great to see everyone. Enclosed to keep the
chatter coming.
Asther (Russo) Scanlon (1967)

Tex - Tried to email you to say hi after all these years but
it was returned as undeliverable. It would be great to
make contact again.
John Biermann (1968)

Hey Class of 68! If anyone remembers me give me a
shout, I would love to hear from you. This is my first time
browsing this site - it’s great! Keep up the good work.
John Biermann (1968)

Is the class of “sin, sex, beer, and wine” out there
anywhere?! I would love to hear from my CHS friends.
Lisa ’69
Lisa Waslo Gilvin (1969)

Hey Darlene Rose/Broxterman I saw your message in
the Chatter. Email me and tell me what’s going on with
your life!
Carol Huss (1969)

I sent an email to the school a few weeks ago asking
what the procedure is for organizing a reunion, or if there
is one. So far, no one got back to me. If anyone from the
school reads this thread, maybe they could post
something here? Sounds like a plan to me.
James Coon (1969)

Just thought I’d say I made the trip from wisconsin to
colerain for the alumni night gig. Didn’t see anyone I went
to school with in 1969. Nice to see that Mr. Suman still has
some life left in him after all these years. Wasn’t he like 50
when I was there? So by colerain math he should be 210
now. Colerain still knows how to kick some butt. Whipped
fairfield 55 to 7. As the scoreboard was when I left. Just an
idea for future alumni nights, how about a signup board?
So others can see who’s there and from which classes.
Richard Bullis (1969)

Hi everyone, I am looking for Dianna Gear from class of
“72” anyone knows of her wherabouts let me know. Her
listed e-mail address is out of date. Thanks Darlene
(Rothweiler) Brown “71”
Darlene (Rothweiler) Brown (“71”)

Even though we should have won the Elder game,my hat
is off to the Elder purple nation for bringing back another
State Championship to Cincinnati.
Gary Steinker (1971)

Just read the chatter and saw Kathleen A Peters (kelso)
1971 is trying to get in touch. Kathie my e-mail address is
now listed with this website. Pleasse e-mail me
Diane Humphrey (Grotjan) (1971)

Hello class of 72', I am a grandmother of 14 grandkids
now and loving it. Karen Drifmeyer if u see this my e-mail
has changed. Love to hear from you and Judy Benzing,
too and Connie Miller. my e-mail is
ol_lady_n_bassett@yahoo.com. Please contact me, soon.
Have a great day!!
Elaine “Hug” Bryant (1972)

Really enjoy reading the chatter and keeping up with the
news. Happy 50th to all if my classmates in 2004.
Patti Massey (1972)

Class of 1973 Reunion UDATE. Time is running out to
send in your reservation. Please send you check for
$35.00 per person to Colerain High School,Class of 1973,
3049 Cameo Lane, Cincinnati, Ohio 45239. Final count
and arrangements are being made October 15, 2003.
Thank you, Mary Jahn-Roberts-Jordan
Mary Jahn-Roberts-Jordan (1973)

Is anyone planning a 30 year reunion for the Class of
1974? Haven’t seen or heard anything. If someone does
plan a 30th reunion post it here so all can see. Thanks and
take care!
Andy Demeropolis (1974)

Hey there 74' grads! Is there a reunion planned for this
year? I’ll help with the plans! Email me and let’s get it
going!
Myra McDowell (1974)
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I would like to get a copy of the 1975 Year Book. I did
not get one back then and now I regret it as I am
forgetting my school mates. If anyone can help, please
send me an e-mail. Hope to hear from someone soon.
Timothy Stewart (75)

I was browsing throught this sight and was reading the
“IN MEMORY” section and was sad to see the passing
of several classmates. I was wondering is anyone
knows how any of the died? I know Mark Blum had
Hodgkins disease! Please e-mail me. Thank You
Karen (Smith) Stewart (1976)

If anyone has the kind of Motorola phone for which you
can program the ringtone, here’s the first line of the
Washington State University fight song, better known
to us as the Colerain Fight Song:
E2e2e2e2e3&e2e3g1f2*4e2*4#d3*4e2.*4c2 Have fun!
Paul Wesolowski (1976)

With homecomming weekend over for this year I
thought I’d propose the following question to all
alumni... Where is your old high school letter jacket ?
Do you still have it? Who has the oldest surviving
jacket? I think my daughter , who is a freshman at
Colerain this year may have mine. Although she
wouldnt be caught wearing it !
Steven Braun (1977)

Hey Bill Friedman- My address has changed because
my aol crashed. I lost everything including your e-mail
address- write me back again, and tell me how your
trip to Switzerland was- I am at Kaidon47@aol.com.
Donna Kuhn Gerin (1977)

Would like to hear from anyone from the class of ’78,
especially anyone from April Bradley’s & Janet Kling’s
clerical class. littlegoody_99@yahoo.com Gina (Seiler)
Dowers ’78
Gina Seiler (1978)

Hi all been while since I been here to site. Just wanted
to let know I be moving back to cincinnati in jan from
nebraska hope then I be able to be more invole in in
school stuff. Well later all class of 78.
Perry Mattan (1978)

Hi everyone from the class of 78'!!! I’m doing great
living in Tulsa, Ok. and will be married soon! I hope
everyone is doing great!
Dan Lee (1978)

Anyone from my class know if we will be having a 35th
class reunion this year?
Ann Fisher (1974)

Hi! Does anyone know if class of 1974 is having a 30 year
reunion? I haven’t lived in Cincinnati since high school but,
would love to come. Also, does anyone have address or
phone of Margaret McDonough Wade? We joined the Army
together in 1975. The last time I talked to her she was in
Georgia but, I have lost her numbers. Thanks!
Linda Stevenson Esposito (1974)
The Distinguished Graduates page has been updated with
pictures of those who have been recognized in the past.
We are continuing to gather photos for those whose picture
was not available. We will update the Web Site as photos
become available. If you would like to nominate someone
as a Distinguished Graduate, please send your nomination
to Colerain High School, 8801 Cheviot Rd. Cincinnati, Ohio
45251 attn: Alumni Association
Gregory K. Stanley (1975)

Athletic Records have been updated through the Fall 2003
season and are now available on the Athletic Records link
at the Colerain Boosters Web Site:
www.colerainboosters.com Additionally, team photos for all
Fall and Winter Sports as well as the Band are now posted.
Spring team photos will be available by the end of March.
These can be found on the Team Information link.
Gregory K. Stanley (1975)

Mars Hill South Carolina College’s Craig Eckstein was
named the SAC Men’s Runner of the Week conference
officials announced today. This is the third time Eckstein
has won the award. Eckstein, a sophomore from Cincinnati,
OH (Colerain HS Class of 2001) finished first in a field of 54
runners at the N.C. State Championships. He helped lead
his team as Mars Hill won the non-division I race. He
claimed the individual title by winning the 8000-meter race
in a new school and South Atlantic Conference record time
of 24:23.
Gregory K. Stanley (1975)

To see the old Coach Hubbard, and watching old movies
with the football guys, would be tremendous fun (any
beers????) Please let me know when that will happen.
Right know we are kind of busy. We (my family and I) are
planning to move to Australia for a year. We are leaving for
Perth in Western Australia the 25th of december 2003. I will
be working as a consultant at the Royal Perth Hospital. I
think this will be a lot of fun for the whole family. A great
opportunity and a unique experince for the kids, especially
as they will learn english. However, only aussie dialect not
the real thing I mean american dialect. Stay in touch your
friend Per Erik Flisberg
Wally Ornella (1975)
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We are in the beginning stages of planning the 25th
reunion for the class of 1979. Date and place have not yet
been determined, but we expect to plan something for the
summer of 2004. If anyone is interested in helping to plan
and organize the reunion, please contact Kim
(Nolte)Ketterer at kimketterer@cinci.rr.com, or call her at
(513) 583-0013.
Kim (Nolte)Ketterer (1979)

Have there been any discussions/announcements about
the Class of ’79 25th reunion?
Lauren (Brewer) Hollinger (1979)

Hey Class of ’79, I addended Colerain for my freshman
through Junior years and then moved to SC. Although I
am “officially” a grad of West Florence HS in Florence,
SC, I would love to know the details of the 25th renion to
see all the gang. I was the VP of Student council in 77-78
and was very active in the music and drama programs. I
now pastor a chruch in Canton MI. please feel free to
email me. God bless and I look forward to hearing from
the renuion committee. Sincerely, Jeff Noble
Jeff Noble (1979)

My e-mail address has changed. Would love to hear from
my frieds in class 79. Does anyone know where Jeff
Wyatt and Jeff Fowler are from class of 78? Jeff Wyatt
had moved to Florida and I lost touch. Thanks
Amy Janszen(Finucan) (1979)

Is anyone from the class of ’81 online? I am alive and
well, living in Minnesota (9 months of winter and 3 months
of bad sledding). My parents are still in Cincy. Will be
there over Christmas to escape the permafrost. Go Cards!
Mark Lowrey (1981)

Hello Class of 82! I’m still running a bit behind my
classmates in the grand scheme of things. I just became a
first time Mom to a beautiful 8 month baby boy. My
husband and I adopted him from Russia on December
10th. Kyle Dmitry made it home just in time to celebrate
Christmas in his new home. Denise (Rothert) Adams is
Kyle’s godmother. We still talk quite a bit even though
she’s left Cincy. It took me 20 years, but I finally decided
what I wanted to be when I grow up. Earlier this year I
became a Licensed Medical Massage Therapist and
practice from my home office (which is great with the
baby!). I’ll be putting an ad in the Chatter so look for it! I
hope everyone has a safe, happy and blessed 2004.
Shelli (Streckfuss) Giess (1982)

Hey class of ’83! I refuse to believe it has been 20 years
since we graduated- I’m sure we all still look 18! Ha-Ha. I
was so looking forward to our reunion this past summer. My
husband and I just moved to Indianapolis from
Pennsylvania and were looking forward to a trip down to
Cincinnati. Oh well, maybe in 5 years. If anyone would like
to try and get a post reunion together (something casual
and small) please email me back. (kodarlington@aol.com) I
am still in pharmaceutical sales(over 10 years now) and I
have 2 beautiful children. Will is five and just had an
emergency appendectomy for Christmas and Madeline is 2
and is ready for gymnastics- quite the busy bee. Hope
everyone is well- would love to hear from anyone and hope
to get together with as many from our class as possible! PS-
Colerain should have finished 6th in the state-Not Elder!
We’ll get them next year! Have a great new year! Kris Ochs
Darlington 1983
Kris Ochs Darlington (1983)

Whats up Class of 84? 20 years gone. Is there a reunion
scheduled?? Go Cards!!! Colerain Cards Go!!!!!!!
Alex Ford III (1984)

Hi ’85 Grads! Just an FYI... we know our 20th is 2 years
away, but we (Mike and I, Mark & Theresa Strong and Brian
Carroll) are beginning to prepare for the event! We don’t
have details yet, but keep checking the message board for
info. We’ll get the date out as soon as possible for all you
out of towners so you can plan to attend! Wild and Alive...
Class of ’85!
Tammy (Seestedt) Hoffman (1985)

I LOVE THIS PAGE. I AM CLASS OF 85. PLEASE, KEEP
UP THE GOOD WORK.
MGBADA JOE ABA NAIJA (85)

just saying hay to my fellow classmates from 1986 feel free
to send me a email my email adress is dbinzer@fuse.net
Dave Binzer (1986)

LIKR THE WEB PAGE I HOPE TO HERE BACK FROM
CLASS OF1986 GO CARDS BEAT LASALLE ON
SATURDAY
DAVEBINZER (1986)

Hello Class of 1987! Yes, Dave Contant, we are out
here...and a few of us have touched on the idea of a
reunion??? for year 20 since we missed year 15??? I was
able to see Beth Sammons Oliverio, Melissa Harley, Becky
Friesen Menyhert, Leah Hereth, and Jeanie Davis Bryant
over the Christmas holiday and catch up with the changes
that have gone on in all of our lives. It was great to see
them and would be fun to get the class together again. So I
nominate David Contant to get the ball rolling for the next
reunion!!!! What do you say Dave? Hope the year 2004
brings wonderful things to all! Cheers! michele
Michele Grimm Terlep (1987)
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Hello to the class of 1992. I hope everyone is doing well?
Any old friends who wants to keep in touch e-mail me.
Have a great year
Patrecia(trecia) Baker-Rhodus (1992)

Just thought I would say hi. I put a message in here
before and it disappeared. Wonder if it will happen again.
Guinevere Michael (1992)

Hey to all the 1992 grads! No one ever posts from my
year, so I thought I’d break the ice. Drop me an e-mail
sometime and let’s catch up. I hope everyone is doing
well. I regret not being able to attend the reunion several
months ago, but I had a conflict - I heard it was a lot of
fun. Best wishes to everybody!
Bill Brissie (1992)

Geez...no ’93ers out there I see...I guess I’ll be the first.
Haven’t talked to hardly anyone in at least 5 years and
missed the 10 year reunion. Would like to hear from
somebody...:)
Jennifer Torres (Woolley) (1993)

Attention Class of 1994, Regarding 10 Year reunion. I am
still collecting pictures, if you are planning on attending
the 10 year reunion and would like to add to the photo
memory books and slide show, then please email me
deborahr@tmail.com. The previous post had my old
email, disregard any other email address other than
deborahr@tmail.com. Hope to hear from you all. Cheers,
Deborah
Deborah Clippard-Ray (1994)

Hey there class of ’95. Been thinkin about some of you. If
you feel like getting in touch, email me at
darkart@fuse.net. A lot has changed, huh?
Kelley Kombrinck (1995)

Hi there class of 1995. I haven’t seen most of you in a
very long time. I currently live and work in Japan and will
be here for the next three years. Let me know how you all
are doing! Drop me a line at trinityinjapan@yahoo.com
Trinity Schultz (1995)

I enjoy reading “Chatter” it keeps me informed about what
is going on back in my hometown school area! for any 87
grads who know me I would appreciate an e-mail! Happy
Holidays!
Laura Call (Auble) (1987)

Hello, I’m trying to reach Lori Cross, a fellow 1988 grad.
Lori, if you’re out there or if anyone knows how to get ahold
of her, contact me at jlitschgi@fuse.net Thanks, Jenny
Litschgi Axt
Jenny (Litschgi) Axt (1988)

Hello from sunny California. Some of you may remember
that I joined the Marine Corps. Well, I am still here on
active duty. Only 7 more years until retirement!! I have
been married for almost 6 years, and I have 2 little boys. If
anyone from the class of 1990 sees this, feel free to write
me back.
Ray Niswander (1990)

Hey, is anyone from the class of ’90 out there?? If any of
you are, send me an email and let me know what is going
on back in Cincy. I haven’t been there in almost 10 years.
Besides, the weather here in San Diego is much better. It
has been in the 80s the past few days. Talk to you later.
Ray Niswander (1990)

HI I’M LOOKING FOR A FRIEND I LOST TOUCH WITH
SOME YEARS AGO HER NAME IS DREAMIA SIZEMORE
IF YOU SEE THIS OR SOMEONE KNOWS HOW I CAN
GET AHOLD OF HER PLEASE EMAIL ME
Tracey Turner (1990)

Hi! I am still looking for my long lost friend Dreamia
Sizemore if anyone knows anything about how I can find
her please contact me or post a message please! Are you
Ted Smith from Big Cedar?
Tracey Turner (1990)

Hey, is there anyone from the class of ’90 out there?? I
have not seen or heard from anyone in a really long time.
Drop me a line sometime, and somebody let me know well
in advance when and where the next reunion will be.
Ray Niswander (1991)

Class of 1991 - some of us are getting together this Friday,
December 12, at Jim & Jack’s sports bar (www.jim-
jacks.com) at 7:30 p.m. It is located on Route 50 in Price
Hill. There will be snacks you can purchase while you’re
there. I will put a reservation in my name (Sue Haenning).
If you are interested in joining us, let me know via email
(sue@harrisonfcc.org) or my home # 513-738-5659 (I’m
not working Friday, so you can reach me at home). Hope
to see you there!
Sue Haenning (1991)
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Hey Class Of 99 this is Amber Current well it is Amber
Schorsch now I Got married on November 1st. Hope
every one is doing great I dont really see anyone from
school. I cant wait until the reunion I’m sure it will be a
blast. The only person i see from school is Deanna
Hauser she is still crazy, funny sweet all of the above.. I
cant believe Katy Rocklin passed that is very sad. If
anyone see’s Joe Allen tell him I said Hi I never see
anyone but Nick and I Live in Anderson, The people on
the East side are not so much like us they are very
weird we will be buying a house soon so we will be
comeing back home everyone take care... love amber
Amber (Current) Schorsch (1999)

Please extend my thanks to the Colerain Alumni
Association for awarding me the Mary Seibert Wendel
Class of ’37 Alumni Scholarship. Being awarded this
scholarship means so much to me and it was an
exciting way to end my time at Colerain. My years at
Colerain were a wonderful experience that I’ll carry with
me through the next stages of my life. I am very proud
to be a Colerain graduate and look forward to
supporting the school as an alumnus. I will be attending
Northern Kentucky University this fall and the
scholarship will really help with my expenses. I plan to
major in Electronic Engineering and Business. I am very
excited that I will be able to continue playing soccer at
NKU. I’m sure that I’ll be spending my summers at my
alma mater helping with soccer camps.
Tony Cullum (2003)

Dear Cardinals: It is nearly one decade after my graduation
from Colerain High School, and I would like to recover all
the lost friendships of the 1990s. For all of these reasons, I
am inviting most of the nineties alumni of Colerain High
School to my college graduation party. This event will be
held in Cincinnati on June 5, 2004 — exactly nine years to
the date I left Colerain High School — and will be the
celebration of four schoolyears of successful effort toward
two technical degrees in the fields of graphic arts and web
design. Complete details of this event, including time and
location, can be provided by either postal or electronic mail.
If you are interested in attending, please contact me for
more information. Adrian C. Hinton [“A.C.” through high
school] Colerain High School class of 1995 ... University of
Cincinnati class of 2004 ... e-mail: AdrianCHinton@aol.com
Adrian C. Hinton (1995)

Hey Class of 96'. It has been a long time since I have seen
or heard from most of you. I am currently pursuing my
Master’s of Health Administration at The Ohio State
University, and upon completion I will be a Health Care
Administrator for the U.S. Naval Medical Service Corp. I will
command a Navy Hospital. I hope all is well with everyone,
and I wish everyone a Happy New Year. Drop me a line at
regenhold.1@osu.edu It would be great to hear what is
going on in everyones life.
Kevin Regenhold (1996)

Hey all you 96ers, it is almost been 10 years. Hope
everyone is doing well and life is treating you good. Just
wanted to drop a note and say Hi to all my friends and if you
want to keep in touch u can e-mail at
jmaybury_0032@fuse.net.
Jessica Maybury (1996)

The Bob Hughes Memorial Golf Outing is Sunday, April
18th. For more information go to the web page at
www.bobhughesmemorial.com
Andrew Hughes (1997)

The Web Page is up and running for the Bob Hughes
Memorial Golf Outing. The web page is
www.bobhughesmemorial.com. Thank you all for your
support.
Andrew Hughes (1997)
Hi class of 1999! Hope everyone had a happy new year and
a merry christmas. I hope everyone is doing ok. I have been
married for a year now but no kids though. Currently I am
living in Walnut Hills but that is soon going to change. Most
likely to Eastgate. It has been a long time since I have
talked to a lot of you guys so drop me an email sometime
amethyst_angel3981@yahoo.com. I also have yahoo
messenger too. Also today is the 1 year anniversary that we
lost Ryan Street. Don’t ever forget him. He was a great
guy!!!
Krissy (Stamper) Clark (1999)
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Because we have received an increased amount of
Chatter from the Alumni Website, the Alumni
Association has decided to list only the contributors
since the Fall 2003 newsletter.  By doing this we can
publish  more Chatter news.  Let us know your
thoughts on this change.  CHS ALUMNI
ASSOCIATION

1940
RAYMOND WALTERS*
1942
CHARLES BAILEY*
1943
SISTE ANGELA BETSCH*
1945
LAVERNE WEBER WENDLING*
ALYCE THOMAS WIGGINS*
1946
JOHN SCHROEDER*
1947
HARRY HOPKINS*
CHARLES LINDEMAN*
MARY MOSIER SPARKS*
1948
GARY ARLETH
LAVERNE HAVERLING MALLORY*
1949
LAWRENCE KELLERMAN*
1952
PAUL ALLEN*
NORMAN ARLETH*
NANCY CARLETON LANTZ*
THEODORE LANTZ*
LEROY MEIER*
BOB SCHNEIDER*
1954
RAYMOND BALLARD*
JACK DAVIS
ALLAN DAVIS JR*
JEANETTE DAVIS*
1955
ARMOND CLAWSON*
JANICE MATTFELD CLAWSON*
KENNETH LEWIS*
1956
MELVA WEISEL CHANDLER*
DONNA DIEFENBACHER TOPICZ* IN MEMORY OF NANCY
BIRNBAUM DAWSON
EILEEN HAFY ENDRES*
MARTIN ENDRES*
SUZANNE ALTENBACH FINKE*
HARVEY HERRMANN*
MARY HAUPT JORDAN*
1957
BARB STRINGFIELD JEDDING*
1958
ALLAN BORNEMANN*
PATTY HUSS CORDOVA*
KEITH LITTLEPAGE*
1959
ED BAUMAN*
CAROL FROEHLICH HUSSEY*
CHARLES SHAD*
BONNIE STOFFRAN LITTLEPAGE*
JUDY ROLL*

1960
CLIFFORD GOOSMANN*
HELEN HUBBARD JONES*
WILLIAM JONES*
PHYLILIS MVQUEEN KEATING*
ROBERT SCHILDMAN*
DON WEBER*
1961
RAYMOND BURKE
GERALD ZOLLER*
1962
JANET ARMBRUSTER CRAMER*
BECKY HINDMAN HANDORF*
TOM  MOLL*
JOYCE BRAUN OTT*
DAVID SMITH
1963
KEN BLAYCOCK*
NED MARTIN*
LAVENA FOLEY SHAD*
BEN WICKEMEIER
1964
PATRICIA MCGOVERN DEMAIN*
DON GUILL*
DENNY HIRSCH*
MARY MANER BURDETT*
ROGER PETRIE*
1965
TOM BURDETT*
RONALD CRAIG ERICKSON*
LUANA LONG ROOF*
1966
VICKI BOLAM BAETZ*
BOB CARLSON*
JERRY HANSERT*
SANDY RICE HANSERT*
RAY JACKSON
GARY LAPE*
PAMELA EPURE LAPE*
LINDA BOHMAN LEVALLY*
JACQUELYN SCHULTZ NEWCOMB*
PATRICIA SEELEY SANCHEZ*
STAN TRUSLER*
CAROL VOEGELE WOOD*
1967
MARSHA YOUNG ABNEY*
BETTE ROHR BURKHARDT*
ESTHER RUSSO SCANLON
DIANA SHEA RIDENER IN MEMORY OF
ROBERT AND FRED SHEA
BILL TRAU*
1968
LARRY BRUESHABER*
BILL HUBER*
RONALD ROSE*
STEVE WENTZEL*
1969
PAULA KLEHFOTH ANDERSON
MARGARET GANTT RANFT* IN MEMORY OF
ART MONTGOMERY
CHARLENE MUEHLENHARD*
1971
DIANE BRICKA*
TIM LEATHER* IN MEMORY OF SARAH
ZEPPERNICK ‘02
1972
PATTI MOLONEY MASSEY
DANIEL MERKT*
TOM SALZMAN*
EDWARD WELLER*
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1973
JIM BERTRAM*
VICKI BEYER BERTRAM*
BRENDA GUINN DIAZ
TIM HEATHER*
CRAIG KINDELL*
ED SEIBERT JR
1974
JEFFREY MARSCH
TERRI STROHOFER MEDLIN*
1975
CINDY REULE GARVIN*
SHERRY GRABER ROTH IN MEMORY OF
BILL GRABER
GREG STANLEY*
CINDY FICKE WISNER*
1979
RENEE ROETTING*
DOUG STEELE
CAROLYN SCHIELE WATSON*
1980
SKIP KOESTERMAN*
GENA MEADOWS LEMMINK*
1981
TIM BOLLIN*
1982
SHELLI STRECKFUSS GIESS*
SUZANNE LOESCH LEKSON*
MICHAEL RUS
1983
MIKE PORTER*
TERESA HERRMANN TAYLOR*
1984
DAVID SCHMIDT JR*
1985
TODD BOOSVELD*
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1986
KATHY JULIAN ROMARD*
1987
JOYCE BARHORST MCHENRY
JENNIFER STEPHENS SLIVINSKI
NIKKI SMITH YASBECK*
1988
ROBERT COFFEY*
1989
AUDRA LONG BUCKLEY*
DAVID EADS*
TRACY HIRSCH EADS*
SCOTT HUBER*
1990
ANDREA LABONTE*
KIMBERLY STEPHENS*
1992
CHRIS ADAMS
AMY STEPHENS
1995
EDWARD GRIES
1997
JILIAN WITT* IN MEMORY OF JERRY MCCANE ,96
1999
REBECCA ABNEY*
ELIZABETH ABNEY BORDONASO*
2001
CARRIE BERTRAM*
2002
JOE BERTRAM*
2003
AMY BERTRAM

* DENOTES REPEAT DONOR
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